Minutes

Park & Recreation 

Committee Meeting

Tuesday, February 5, 2008 

at Spring Green Village Hall

1. Hausner called meeting to order at 7:00pm.  Committee members present: Vern Liegel, TomWermuth and Gene Hausner.  Others present: Wendy Crary, Greg Wipperfurth and Jerica Crook.

2. Review and approve agenda.  Motion by Liegel, second by Wermuth to approve the agenda.  Motion passed with all in favor.

3. Wendy Crary was appointed minute taker.

4. Discussion and possible action on maintenance at the Village of Spring Green Municipal Pool.  Jerica Crook reviewed the list of suggestions submitted by Rick Paulus to make the pool more appealing and enjoyable. Crook agreed that the possibility of framing in permanent skylights would be nice and would reduce the inside areas exposure to the elements. Liegel commented that he has concerns with the design of the building and the intended purpose of the open area for ventilation. Crook did not think that timers on the showers would be necessary. Additional awnings would be nice but again are not necessary. Crook stated that tearing out the block partition walls would open the area up for patron visibility and would like to see this happen. Crook agreed that adding a basketball hoop and drop slide would be a great addition to the pool. Crook commented that approximately 75% of the customers at the pool have asked about these two possibilities. Hausner informed the committee that he thought a slide over six feet would require additional lifeguards. Crook informed the committee that since she took over management of the pool that she has already added an additional lifeguard on the deck at all times just because she felt there was a need. Crook’s understanding of drop slides was an additional lifeguard is only required if there is a current of water on the slide. The actual regulations will have to be acquired prior to any decision regarding a drop slide addition at the pool. Crook commented that additional lounge chairs would be nice. Crook also said that she would look into the regulations regarding the rest period. If allowed she would be willing to reduce the rest period from 30 minutes to 15 or 20 minutes. The doors however will remain locked as this deters behavior problems by not allowing the patrons to run in and out of the facility. Announcements are made prior to the rest period, giving any patrons that wish to leave the opportunity to do so.

5. General Public Comment.  None.

6. Adjournment.  Motion by Wermuth, second by Liegel to adjourn at 8:05pm.  Motion passed with all in favor.

